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 This month we have been getting ready for the Summer Ball.  All the tickets have 
been sold.  We are just hoping for good weather so we can all enjoy our drinks and 
canapes on the lawn (it's really the field, but lawn sounds posher!!!) and then into 
the Hall for music, a meal and dancing.  We do hope that those of you who have got 
tickets have a great evening.  The following day is Don's Ordination into the Church 
and we wish him and the family a wonderful day and all our best wishes in his future 
vocation. 
 
 The Centre has also hosted a wedding this month - the first of two which has been 
booked for this year.  Our Bar Manager, Ruth, ran the bar and the WI did the 
evening reception.   
 
 The newly marked badminton pitch has also been in use, so anyone wishing to 
play please contact Carol in the usual way. 
 
 Our second Greetham Gathering is due to be held tomorrow (19th June) and the 
Bowls Club and Petanque Club are into their Summer season. 
 
 Dog training on the field has started on a Tuesday evening. 
 
 Our AGM was held at the end of May and sadly our Vice Chairman, Richard 
Creasey, and also Francis Marshall resigned from the Committee.  They are still 
going to help at the Centre, and we thank them for all they have done and wish 
them well for the future.  We are still short of members on the Committee, so if you 
would like to pop along and see if you would like to join us, the next meeting is to be 
held on 2nd July at 7.30 in the Centre.  Alternatively you may just like to help out on 
occasions.  We are always happy to welcome volunteers. 
 
 As usual, anyone wishing to book the Community Centre please ring 01572 
812389 and your call will be returned as soon as possible. 
 
 Greetham Community Centre Committee 

 
 

TO BOOKTHE COMMUNITY  
CENTRE  

CALL 01572 812389 
 

Please leave a message of your requirements includi ng your name and 
telephone number on the answering machine.  Please speak clearly and 
repeat your telephone number. Your call will be returned asap  



 

 

COMING EVENTS IN  JULY 
 

Wed 2nd  Oak House Lunch 

Sun 6th  Greetham Church 6pm Evening Worship and Bible   
   Study 
   Village Quiz The Wheatsheaf 
Mon 7th  Start of Woolfox Wind Farm consultation 
Wed 9th  Parish Council  
Thu 10th  Mobile library  
Sun 13th  Greetham Church 9.30am  Morning service with breakfast 
   Greetham Vikings Petanque Club French lunch 
Mon 14th  WI  
Thu 17th  Greetham Gathering 
Sat 19th  Church Fete 
Sun 20th  Evening Service Greetham Church 6pm    
Sun 27th  9.30am Holy Communion Greetham Church   
   Village Quiz The Wheatsheaf 
Thu 24th  Mobile library 
Fri 25th  Café Church It’s not what you think  7.15pm  Greetham Church 
 

Oak House lunch 
Our Oak House Over 60s Lunch Club will be on Wednesday 2nd July - 
1.15pm arrival.  Two courses for £7.50. 
Please book in advance. This is essential. Come and be a part of our 
community! Oak House Residential Home - 01572 812647 

WI 
The next meeting is  on Monday July 14th. A talk will be given by Canon Judy 
Marshall of Peterborough Cathedral. 

Parish Council 
The next meeting will be convened on Wednesday 9th July 2014 at  Greetham 
Community Centre commencing at 19.30hrs. Correspondence will be available from 
1920 hrs.  
Rutland Mobile Library in Greetham  
Thursday  July 10th and  24th. Times are approximate                                                                            
Oakham Road Lock’s Close  14.00 - 14:20  
Church Lane Near No 20  14:20 - 14:40  
Church Lane Opp. The Plough  14:40 - 15.00 
For information please contact Oakham Library 01572 722918 

Greetham  Monthly Sunday Quiz  
At The Wheatsheaf  on  Sunday July 6th and 27th. Teams of four or 
thereabouts.  £1 per person entry (to include a light snack)  with the 
money going to good causes - also a lucrative cash snowball.  
Prompt start at 9 pm. 
 

Greetham Vikings’ Petanque Club French Lunch 
This popular fund raising event will take place on Sunday July 13th at 12 noon at 
The Community Centre. The event includes a hot meal, raffle, French Quiz and a 



 

 

game of Boule (weather permitting). Tickets from any club member, Clare on 
812585 HCHitch@aol.com or Pat 813448 scemaindy@hotmail.com, priced at 
£8.00, children under 12 at £4.00. Everybody welcome. 
Greetham Gathering 
On Thursday 17th July the second classic and vintage vehicle meet will be held at 
Greetham Community Centre.  
For more information on this event, please visit www.greethamgathering.co.uk 
Martin Fairbairn.  01572 813717 

Greetham Church Fete on Saturday 19 July 2014  
 There will be a sporting theme to the fete in line with the Commonwealth Games 
being held in Glasgow.  So ... come along wearing a hat designed along a sport-
ing or Commonwealth theme.  Prize for the best head wear!   
 The hotly contested Greetham Bake Off will be in two categories: for men - tech-
nical challenge comprising baking a cake including a vegetable in the ingredients 
and primary school children - decorative challenge involving decorating a sponge 
cake along a sporting or Commonwealth theme.  Also for children, there is an-
other competition to make an animal out of vegetables and to take part in sport-
ing races on the day. 
 WANTED!!  Good quality items for the stalls and tombola - please bring along to 
the church on Saturday morning on 5th or 12 July 2014. 
 - Books, games/ puzzles and DVDs 
- Tombola items 
- Jewellery, bags, scarves, ties 
- Bric-a-brac 
- Cuddly toys 
- Raffle prizes 
- Cakes and plants (bring on the day) 
 There will be teas and cakes followed by a BBQ and bar along with the dog 
show, games, slow bike race, vintage vehicles, roller coaster and ponies.  There 
will be stocks for sponging those who are willing or deserve it!  Plus, guess where 
the sheep will poo!  Many thanks in advance for your donations and to all 
those who have already volunteered to help on the day.  Any queries to Maureen 
813061 or Sylvia 812925. 
 

Vehicles & Dogs - if anyone has any vehicles of interest i.e., cars, bikes, trac-
tors etc., please bring them along.  Also we will be holding our annual dog show so 
time to get you pooches in training and groomed for their big day.  Thanks, Sally 
Cluley 
 

Please may we ask for help with the Church Fete teas by making cakes, scones 
etc. I will be quite happy to collect the day befoe - Friday 18th July. 
Many thanks Chris Parkin 813162 
 

 I am collecting gifts for the tombola for the Church Fete. I am unable to do a door 
to door collection but I would be grateful to receive any items suitable for  tom-
bola. Please can you check the sell by/use by date on any donated foodstuffs . 
Many thanks Helen McGarrigle 812804 or 48 Main street, Greetham. 



 

 

Café Church 
This will be on Friday 25th July at the usual time of 7.15 for 7.30.  

 

REVIEWS 
Dog Watch 

Greetham Parish Council and Greetham Community Centre 
 organised a 13 hour Dog Watch from 7.00am to 8.00pm. on 
Saturday 7th June. All dog owners who were seen walking 
their dogs were approached and told of Greetham’s Zero 
tolerance approach regarding not clearing up after your dog. 
Free poop bags were distributed and everyone agreed to 
spread the word on getting EVERYONE they know to pick 
up. Another Dog Watch day is due in July. A big thank you 
to all our volunteer wardens. From Ken Edward Chair 
Dog Watch 

 

Greetham WI  
June’s WI meeting is traditionally the Summer Outing and this year this consisted of 
a guided walk followed by a meal. Twenty one members and one guest attended. 
The evening began with a guided walk of Oakham given by Blue Badge guide Jill 
Collinge. Jill gave us a fascinating tour---we now know how a Colleyweston slate 
roof is constructed (see inside the Buttercross!) and also what is the origin of the 
phrase “left on the shelf”. In spite of a few showers, we covered the whole of the 
town centre and even those members who have lived here for many years 
discovered things they had not previously noticed. The walk was followed by by a 
meal at the Admiral Hornblower which was beautifully prepared and presented by 
Chef Tim Hitchcox and his team. 
Our July meeting (Jul 14th at 7.45 pm) will be a talk by Canon Julie Hutchinson of 
Peterborough Cathedral. Julie is currently chaplain to the Bishop of Peterborough 
and we look forward to hearing her talk about her role at the cathedral. 
 

GENERAL 
Rutland North Neighbourhood Police Team 
Any of the team can be contacted by a variety of means – 
101– this is the Leicestershire Constabulary main switchboard.  Please 
note new number Once talking to an operator they can answer your 
query or connect you to the officer’s voicemail box using their ID number 
i.e. 2155 or 6127 etc. or press option 2 and  follow the prompts 
Email: PC4581 vickie.robbie@leicestershire.ppn.police.uk 
 PC1742 laurie.appleton@leicestershire.pnn.police.uk 
 PCSO6049 liam.bourne@leicestershire.pnn.police.uk 
 PCSO6127 steven.houghton@leicestershire.pnn.police.uk 
Through the force website – www.leics.police.uk and following the link – Your 
Community. 
Numbers to call for asb/concerns: 
Rutland County Council  01572 722577  
Community safety team   Noise nuisance, abandoned vehicles, dumping, 

 



 

 

Environmental Health  fly tipping, dog mess, broken street lighting, 
Waste and Amenities  vandalism, graffiti,  bullying or criminal damage 
Leicestershire Constabulary  101    
To report less urgent crime or disorder: 
if your car has been stolen; if your property has been damaged; when you suspect 
drug use or dealing; to report a minor traffic collision; to give the Police information 
about crime in your area or if you’d like to speak to your local police officer. 
Crimestoppers 0800 555111 Anonymous, independent charity set  up to  
    help solve and fight crime 
URGENT  Remember, in an emergency always call 999.  

For example this is when you need an immediate response because a crime is in 
progress; someone suspected of a crime is nearby; when there is danger to life or 

when violence is being used or threatened.  
Neighbourhood Watch  
This week the 'Scam Awareness Month' campaign is focusing on mail scams. 
Royal Mail has some helpful information on explaining what to do if you suspect you 
are receiving scam mail. 
Scams can come to you by phone, email or post. There are many different types of 
scams, such as fake lotteries and prize draws, get-rich-quick schemes, bogus 
health cures, investment scams and pyramid selling, to name just a few. It’s 
important to note there is a difference between scam mail and legitimate mail sent 
by companies to advertise lawful services or the sale of genuine goods. Scam mail 
is sent for the sole intention of obtaining money through deception and/or fraud.  
Royal Mail is bound by the Universal Service Obligation and is required by law to 
deliver all mail entrusted to it. However, we are determined to do all we can to 
prevent scam mail entering the postal system with the help of our customers. We 
want to know about potentially fraudulent mail so we can work with the relevant 
authorities who can then investigate and take action. 
What to do 
If you think you or a family member is receiving scam mail, you can report it to us. If 
you have received items of mail you believe to be from fraudsters please send them 
to us, with a covering letter to: 
Freepost 
Scam Mail 
PO Box 797 
EXETER 
EX1 9UN 
David Hodson Neighbourhood Watch Coordinator Tel 01572 813902
 hodson001@gmail.com 
Neighbourhood Plan  
At the beginning of June, a consultation exercise was held to which all residents 
were invited. The response was excellent, with over 140 persons attending the two 
day event. Lots of varied feedback was received. A big thank you to everyone who 
came and to those who organised the event. 
By now you should have received a questionnaire seeking your views on a number 
of issues and providing the opportunity to tell us about how you would like to see 
the village develop. This will be delivered to everyone within the parish boundary. If 



 

 

you have not received one, please give me a call on the number below. We would 
like to get completed questionnaires back by the 9th July.  They will be collected by 
the team or you can leave them in the village shop. Thank you. 
David Hodson e-mail: hodson001@gmail.com Tel: 01572 813902 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Greetham's New Black Belt! 
 
Alex Bland, aged 11, was awarded his Black Belt in Tae 
Kwon Do at a national grading in Coventry this month.  He 
has worked through all of his coloured belts over the last two 
years with Oakham Tae Kwon Do Club. To prepare for his 
Black Belt Alex had to do a lot of physical training and 
prepare a thesis, and perform patterns and sparring in front 
of the UK Grandmaster.  Alex is the Oakham club's first 
Black Belt and is  pictured with his coach, Mr Auciello, 
directly after receiving his award certificate, badge, and the 
prized Black Belt! Well done Alex! 
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Empingham Medical Practice  
The Raffle to raise funds for a replacement front door to the Practice has reached 
its target of £10,000, thanks to the generosity of patients and grants from Hanson 
Cement and the Melton Building Society. The contract to supply a replacement door 
to the specification of the Practice will be awarded shortly, and the new access will 
have improvements suggested by patients, such as a suitably sited push pad to 
open the door, accessible to wheelchair users. 
 

Bottle Tombola at the Rutland Show  
Thank you to all who collected and gave bottles or donations for the Tombola at the 
Rutland Show. 1850 bottles were there to be won and the tombola made £5030 for 
the charity For Rutland - In Rutland. 
Helen Macleod-Smith 
 

Christian Aid  
Thank you for your kind donations to Christian Aid, particularly to Karen Marshall at 
the Post Office who enabled me to use the Post Office as a central collection point. . 
Although £197.73 was raised and paid in, with generous gift aid  this may well raise 
the figure to nearer £230.00. 
Thank you Peter Hitchcox  
 

PARISH COUNCIL  
  Greetham Parish Council Minutes  June 2014 (Subject  to approval)  

Members: Mr P.Hitchcox (Chair); Mr R. Wicks (Vice chair); Mr K.Edward; Mrs J. Chapman; 
Mr R. Begy; Mr D. Hodson; Mrs J. Roberts. 
In attendance: 3 members of the public 
Open forum for public comments 
Agenda.  
Apologies for absence. 
Chair, Ken Edward, David Hodson. 
To approve the minutes of the meeting held on May 1 2th 2014 
Proposed:  RB      Seconded: JC  Carried unanimously 
Matters arising: 
Great Lane – the contractors will be cutting the verges shortly. 
Village Sign – it is requested that the current initial design proposal be placed on the village 
notice board for the public to see in advance of the next meeting at which it will be an agenda 
item. 
Finance: 
Dog watch - £12.45 and £50.39 Proposed: RB Seconded: JR Carried unanimously 
Severn Trent – £14.42 Proposed: RB Seconded: JR Carried unanimously 
Open Spaces - £45.00 Proposed: RB   Seconded: JR Carried unanimously 
E-on - £106.42   Proposed: RB Seconded: JR Carried unanimously 
Proposed: RB    Proposed: JB Seconded: JC Carried unanimously 
Insurance quotes:  As only two quotes could be obtained and cover was sought as a matter 
of urgency it was agreed to set aside Standing Orders for this issue in isolation.  It is 
proposed that a 3 month extension be sought at our existing rate to allow for further research 
to be conducted. If no further competitive quotes can be established Clerk is authorised to 
accept quote from Came and Company of £457.00 Proposed by RB Seconded: JR.  Carried 
unanimously 
Neighbourhood Plan grants. £4230 has been deposited in the PC bank account. A second 



 

 

grant of £2,100 may be applied and will go through the same process. This sum will be 
managed by the PC who will retain overall responsibility. However day to day administration 
will be conducted by the Neighbourhood Plan Steering group, who will report back to PC on a 
regular basis. Proposed RW   Seconded: JR.  Carried unanimously 
N.B. This item will be bought back to the agenda for next month’s meeting for confirmation of 
practicability. 
E-on -£374.88   Proposed: RB   Sec:  JR   Carried unanimously 
Audit commission form signed by Vice Chair following distribution of the accounts. 
Planning :  2014/0474/FUL Construction of a single storey new extension to the north 
elevation of the dwellinghouse following demolition of existing study extension. Construction 
of a paved terrace. Woodyard Cottage. 50, Main Street, Greetham. 
A personal but not prejudicial interest was declared by RB who left the room. No objection – 
3 in favour   1 abstention 
Amendment to plans for housing north of Northbrook Close submitted Action:  RB to talk to 
planners and feed back to councillors. 
Neighbourhood Plan Service Level Agreement 
The SLA outlines the support RCC will give to the Parish in the construction of the 
Neighbourhood plan. Signed by the Vice Chair. Proposed:   JC       Seconded:   JR    Carried 
unanimously. Action:  Clerk to forward to RCC 
N.B. The hard work carried out thus far by the Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group and the 
support by the village residents is noted and greatly appreciated by the PC. 
Cycle racks  
Defer to next meeting. Action:  RB to establish size, style etc. and feed back to councillors. 
Welcome pack 
14, Church Lane 
Propose including Dog Watch leaflet. Action:  RW to get leaflet to DH in digital format 
Correspondence – letters from parishioners. 
20 mph speed limit – content noted. Action:  JR and RW to meet with Neil Tomlinson. 
N.B. To be included as an agenda item at the next meeting (Finance and Highways planning) 
 Change of footpath at rear of CC field. Action: RB to explore the options and this be an 
agenda item next month.  Action: Clerk to obtain quotes for cutting hedge. 
Reports from outside bodies 
Greetham Good Neighbourhood Scheme is running well. 
Greetham Dog Watch Day went ahead as planned. Another day is planned for July. 
Awareness raised. 
Any other business 
Mobilisation Day – the crash gate will be used for the entrance. Anticipate over 5,000 visitors. 
Parking on junctions – Action:  Clerk to notify police 
Great Lane gates – ‘Gathering’ coordinators couldn’t open gates when required. The padlock 
has had to be replaced. Action:  Clerk to supply new keys to existing key holders allowing 
their access to remain unimpeded. Also to advise Neil Tomlinson (RCC) of actions taken thus 
far and to consult on further replacements and cost implications 
 

Woolfox Windfarm further consultations 
You may be aware that there are proposals to develop the Woolfox site on the 
eastern side of the A1 into a wind farm. 
As chairman of the parish council, I was invited, with others, to hear a presentation 
from RES UK in May. However I was concerned that as Greetham is the largest 
parish affected by possible developments it was important that parishioners of 
Greetham, as well as the parish council, were consulted and made aware of the 
plans. 
Accordingly I have asked RES UK to come to the Community Centre to give a 



 

 

presentation.  They have booked the Community Centre in the week beginning July 
7th. At the exhibition there will be a team of staff from RES and there will be 
opportunities for discussion at our July Parish Council Meeting which will be held at 
the Community Centre.  
Given the recent response from RES and the deadline of the newsletter I hope to 
give more specific details –via the parish notice board and shop- once 
arrangements have been finalised. Peter Hitchcox Chairman Greetham Parish 
Council 
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COMING EVENTS 
Greetham's Great War Heroes Village 
History Walk - 7th Sept 2014  
 

 Date: Sunday 7th September 2014 
Starts: 1.30pm, meet outside The Wheatsheaf 
Ends: About 3.30pm, with bells, service, exhibition 
and refreshments at the church 
 
 To commemorate Greetham's role in the First 
World War, David and Paul Bland will lead a village 
history walk where we will recount stories of the men and women who were 
involved in the war. The church bells are Greetham's main war memorial so, 
fittingly, the walk will end there and the bells will be fully rung.  Rev Marcus Purnell 
will lead a very short outdoor service of remembrance and the Last Post will be 
played - remember to bring your hankies!  Afterwards, inside the church, there will 
be refreshments and an exhibition, and please join us for a glass of wine to mark 
the launch of David and Paul's book 'Greetham and the Great War'.  All welcome. 

 
WOULD YOU LIKE TO SPONSOR THE NEWSLETTER?  

The newsletter is collated, printed and distributed to every house in 
Greetham.  Obviously costs are involved and we invite businesses and 

individuals to sponsor the newsletter with a donation of £25.  Sponsorship is 
duly recognised in the newsletter.  If you are interested please contact the 

editor 

 
 

 AUGUST NEWSLETTER  
Please send details of all forthcoming events to Clare Hitchcox  

as early as possible in July to 
The Walnuts, 69 Main Street, Greetham. LE15 7NJ  

e mail:greethamnews@aol.com 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 
Many thanks for everyone’s birthday wishes. We had a great 

night! 
Helen, Sue and Karen who have generously sponsored this 

edition of the newsletter 

Wanted 
 

Clare Hitchcox at The Walnuts, Main Street is in need of jam 
jars please. 812585 



 

 

Greetham Good 
Neighbour Scheme  

 

For HELP just 
call 

07763 750499 
or e-mail 

 
 

Greethamgns@hotmail.com 

The  
Greetham   
Advertiser 
 
To advertise your services 
here please contact Merv 
Bamber on 01572 812882 
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The Black Horse Inn, Greetham  01572  868260  

Dr David A Holmes MBBS & Peter 
Corder BSc (Hons) Physiotherapy, 

MCSP, SRP.

Treatments we offer
•General Physiotherapy and 
Musculoskeletal Assessment

•Back and Neck Pain Treatments

•Podiatry and Orthotics

•Sports Injury Assessment and 
Rehabilitation

•Sports Massage, General Massage 
and Spinal Manipulation

•Post-operative Rehabilitation

•General Fitness Assessment

•Sports Nutrition and Dietetics

The Physiotherapy and Sports Injury Centre, Greetha m Valley Hotel, Golf and Conference Centre, 
Wood Lane, Greetham, Oakham, Rutland, LE15 7SN.

call: 01572 812212 email: info@physiosportsinjury-greetham.co.uk

visit: www.physiosportsinjury-greetham.co.uk
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